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Frances Warburton

Head of Gas Distribution Regulation

Regulation and Financial Affairs Division

Ofgem

9 Millbank

London

SW1P 3GE

11th July 2002

Dear Ms Warbutton,

The Regulation of Independent Gas Transporter Charging – Consultation Document

Please accept our apologies for the delay in providing you with our comments, which we trust will be taken into consideration.

Statoil (UK) Ltd (STUK) welcomes the opportunity to comment on the above consultation document. We recognise the need to improve the regulatory framework for Independent Gas Transporters to enable effective competition and transparency of charging.

STUK acknowledges that there are a number of issues raised in the consultation document, which addresses the need to encourage transparency of IGT transportation charges as well as promote competition between IGTs.

We feel there is a need for consistency by IGT’s for their charging policies that would encourage competition and ensure that consumers are not financially disadvantaged. In the future STUK would like to see a development from the current status, whereby ensuring that consumers have a choice of IGT’s, and where comparisons can be made, both on service levels and pricing issues.

Whilst we see the benefit of aligning IGT costs, and as a consequence promoting competition in this area, we would not want the regulation of IGT transportation charging to discourage market entry into the provision of IGT transportation services.

Option A in this document discussed the separation of connection and transportation charges. STUK would not support this decision, as this would disadvantage the large I&C customers. It is important for our customers to be able to spread over a number of years the cost of connection charges into the transportation costs, thus eliminating the need for providing upfront financial reserve.

We feel that there is a need for further discussions franchises in more detail and their duration.

The other options in this document would require regulatory input and involvement in pricing which may prove to be very difficult to implement in practice and may disincentivise market entry. 

We trust that you will take these comments into account and please do not hesitate to contact me on the above number should you wish to seek clarification on any issues raised in this response.

Yours sincerely,

Sam Parmar

Sam

Regulatory Affairs Advisor

Statoil (U.K.) Limited


Gas Division





Statoil House


11a Regent Street


London  SW1Y 4ST





Switchboard:	020 7410 6000


Central Fax:	020 7410 6100


Website:		www.statoil.co.uk


Email:	sam.parmar@statoil.com
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